NEW YORK STATE SENATOR

Statement from Senator George Borrello on Extension of Seneca

Nation Gaming Compact

GEORGE M. BORRELLO December 2, 2023
| ISSUE: GAMING COMPACT, SENECA NATION, LOCAL GOVERNMENT

“The news that an agreement has been reached on an extension of the Gaming Compact

between the state and the Seneca Nation is welcome news to those of us who have been

urging the Hochul administration to act before the December 9 expiration date.

The Seneca Nation is a valued neighbor in Western New York and their gaming facilities and

resorts are a major economic driver. This agreement relieves a measure of uncertainty that
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has increasingly clouded this issue as the expiration date approached.

[ urge the Hochul administration to use this extension productively rather than as an excuse
to kick the can down the road. The Governor and her team need to come to the table with a
commitment to engaging in good faith negotiations on an agreement that is fair to all

parties. That commitment has been lacking in this process up until now.

The gaming landscape has changed profoundly in the last two decades and any new
agreement should reflect that while simultaneously assuring that critical funding to host

communities is sustained.”



